Multi-Alarm Fire Destroys Beallsville House
By Jack Toomey

A wind-driven fire roared through a house in the 18900 block of Beallsville Road on the afternoon of Sunday, February 12, destroying the structure. Firefighters were alerted to the fire by the homeowner and neighbors who saw billowing black smoke coming from the house which is located several hundred yards from the road. Retired Upper Montgomery County Volunteer Fire Department Chief Earl Moore said that the first arriving fire units found the two-story structure fully involved in fire.

Because of the strong winds and lack of fire hydrants in the area, extra alarms were sounded for water supply. Fire departments from Frederick and Loudoun Counties responded to assist in relaying water to the scene. Heavy smoke streamed across Beallsville Road causing some motorists to park on the shoulders of the road to watch the firefighters attempt to save the house.

Dolores Westerman, a neighbor, said that she happened to look out her window and saw flames. She then called a neighbor who had already called the fire department. Westerman said, “I think it’s a horrible tragedy, a whole life destroyed.” 
Karen Young, the owner of the home, said that she had lived in the house for eleven years. She had been working on her computer when she decided to check on the fire in her wood-burning stove. When she opened the door, a hot coal fell out. She grabbed a shovel and took the burning ember to the front door with the intention of putting it in a bucket. When she opened the door, the strong wind blew the ember away, and she closed the door. About ten minutes later, she saw heavy smoke coming from the front porch and immediately called 911. 
Fire department officials determined that the origin of the fire was on the front porch and attributed the rapid spread of the fire to high winds. They said that the house was a total loss.
